Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer August 13, 1985 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Bob Isgrigg, Max Mason, Janice Gibson, Gary Getrost, Talbotte Richardson, Marvin Powell, and Charles Bickel.

The minutes for the July meeting were read and approved. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

Charles Bickel told the Board that in 1979 he made a deal with the Town Board to get water meters for \$75.00 per meter. He wants only the meter. Everything else for the water connections at his development is already in place. After discussion the Board told Gary to check out the site and make a recommendation to the Board. Max Mason recommended making an agreement with Bickel only if the system works. Gary said it should work, under pressure, for one year.

Talbotte Richardson asked if Max had sent a letter to Donnie Perkins. Max said no. Talbotte asked the Board to consider building a fence around the water tower as kids have been climbing the tower. The Board asked Gary to get prices on an 8 foot chain-link fence with slanted barb wire on top to enclose a square 20' x 20' for both towers.

The Board asked Talbotte about Don Jackson being named a Greenville Deputy Marshal in an article by the New Albany Tribune. Talbotte answered that he made Don Jackson(and Paul Buche) a special deputy, used only for special occasions so Jackson could use the radio. The Board wants it to be clear that Greenville has a Marshal - Talbotte Richardson, and one Deputy - Marvin Powell.

Bob Isgrigg told the Board Edwardsville has not given us a rate because they are going to the State for a rate increase. Edwardsville will supply us with up to 200,000 gallons of water per day, but we don't have this in writing. Bob suggests we tell Floyds Knobs to go ahead and make the connection and put in a meter. We will attempt to supply them when necessary - we have a verbal commitment from Edwardsville. Greenville needs to conclude agreement with Floyds Knobs. The rate to Floyds Knobs will not in any event be for less than what it costs us.

The bridge on Clark Street has not yet been repaired. Steve Burnette will quote a price in another day or two.

Buck Spears proposed the Board hire Susie Hall as parttime help for Janice. The Board agreed and recommended she be brought in for a week of training.

Janice Gibson said the Water Utility has two CD's coming up for renewal. One is \$30,000 and the other \$15,000. The Board approved renewing both CD's for a 6 month term. Janice presented two requests for adjustment of water bill. The Board denied Jean Summervill an adjustment for a leak. One bill adjustment allowed in a 12 month period. The Board approved adjustment of Jack Sprigler's bill for a water leak. The bill for \$84.70 was adjusted to \$52.68.

Gary Getrost reported that the Dodges have signed an easement. However, an easement must also be obtained from Gordon Board - title holder, as the Dodges are purchasing on contract. We gave Dodges a free meter in exchange for the easement.

Gary told the Board Ramsy Water Utility got a rate increase and Floyd Knobs is passing it on to us - 10ϕ per 1000 gallons. We can only pass on to our customers the portion they supply - approximately 1/6 of supply.

The Board passed Ordinance T-1985-3 to transfer funds.

The Board authorized vacating alley between lots 79 and 114, 80 and 113, 81 and 112, 82 and 111.

The Board took under advisement the widening of West 2nd street between Hwy 150 and W. Harrison to two lanes. Based upon information the bank will deed extra ground for the street. Per conversation with Earl Book of Harrison County Bank and Jack Sprigler, Board Member.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted.

Claim N. Miller

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

Willeans
H. L. Spears
President

AMERICAN ELONOMY INSURANCE COMPANY

PAGE 1-LAST

L REBY GIVES YOU WRITTEN NOTICE IN ACCURDANCE WITH POLICY COMPITIONS, OF THE TERMINATION OF:

POLICY NO.: 02-MP-343818-1

INSURED: TOWN OF GREENVILLE

AGENT:

CORA A JACUBS COMPANY, INC 13-40629 (162) (812) 944-4202

THE COMPANY'S CONTRACTUAL OR STATUTORY OBLIGATIONS WILL EXPIRE AT THE HOUR AND DATE MENTIONED ABOVE. AND THE POLICY WILL NOT BE RENEWED.

IF YOU WISH TO SECURE REPLACEMENT COVERAGE FROM ANOTHER INSURANCE COMPANY, CONTACT YOUR AGENT OR BROKER IMMEDIATELY. YOU OR YOUR AGENT MAY ALSO APPLY TO THE FACILITY SET UP TO PROVIDE FIRE AND ADDITIONAL PERILS INSURANCE FOR ELIGIBLE PROPERTIES IN THE STATE. APPLICATION MAY BE MADE BY MAIL OR IN PERSON TO THE FACILITY AT THE ADDRESS SHOWN BELOW:

INDIANA BASIC PROPERTY INSURANCE UNDERWRITING ASSOCIATION FOURTH FLOOR 115 NORTH PENNSYLVANIA ST. INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 46204

INSURED: TOWN OF GREENVILLE BOARD OF TRUSTEES GREENVILLE WATER UTILITIES GREENVILLE, IN 47124

PUSTMARK PUSTAGE

Coverage in process of boing placed with Mike Whaten.

(MA) PREPARED 07-26-85

SEQ.0005

alguet 15,1483

CORA JACOBS INSURANCE

904 East Spring Street - P. O. Box 229 - Phone: (812) 944-4202 NEW ALBANY, INDIANA 47150

July 15, 1985

Board of Trustees, Town of Greenville and Water Utility Postoffice 188 Greenville, Indiana

Re: Worker's Compensation

Janis,

Enclosed and attached is the certified check dropped by the office by the president of the Town Board.

When we learned American States would not be renewing the Town and Water Company policies, we contacted the New Hampshire Group, a larger Insurance Company that we represent and they have agreed to write the Worker's Compensation and the Town and Water Utility. It Proferred have $\frac{1}{2}$

Jack will recall we had a quote from New Hampshire last year which was right in line with American States, but the Town opted to remain with American States.

Thus, as the Worker's Compensation coverage is now bound in the New Hampshire Group there was no need to write it through the State Industrial Poole and your certified check is being returned.

We will bill the new Workers Compensation policy when it comes in as we have in the past.

Many thanks and if any questions, please telephone me.

Thanks again,

R. Scott

Certified check #292

RCS/mek

Enc:

Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb Town Board Member

July 15, 1985

Minutes of Meeting to adopt Ordinance W-1985-1, an Ordinance amending Ordinances W-3, dated November 15, 1963 and 1982-05, dated November 1, 1982.

A public hearing was held on July 15, 1985 to adopt Ordinance W-1985-1.

Board members were present. No representation from the general public was present.

The board unanimously approved the ordinance.

Clark of the Board

President